
 

 

DAILY ANNOUNCEMENTS BULLETIN 
Monday, May 1, 2017 
A-Day 
 

 
 
Celebrating Broughton’s Teacher Assistant of the Year: 

                    Ann Comer 
 
TODAY’S EVENTS  
Regular Bell Schedule 
AP Exams begin 
Underclassmen’s Community Service Due 
Interims out this week 
Faculty Meeting, Auditorium, 2:30pm 

 Softball vs Millbrook 4:00 pm  
 

 

 Baseball - Varsity @ Garner (South Garner HS) 4:30 pm  
 

 

 Baseball- JV vs Rolesville 4:30 pm  
 

 

 Soccer- JV vs Enloe 4:30 pm  
 

 

 Soccer- Varsity vs Enloe 6:30 pm  

PARENT ANNOUNCEMENTS 

The following students have sent artwork to the Visual Art Exchange for "Project Postcard": 
Iy`Ana Collins, Max Wright, Laurie Williams, Shaquina Roscoe, Julia Collins, Layan Shahrour, Hannah DeMaio 
Newton, Caroline Hallow, Pavate Irakoze, and Luna Little. 
Their work will be hanging in the gallery at 309 West Martin St. If you are gallery hopping for first Friday, be sure 
to stop by VAE to see their work. 

 

STUDENT ANNOUNCEMENTS [General]  
AP testing will take place today- May 12

th
. The Student Services staff is responsible for administering AP exams 

and will be in and out of their offices during this time. Students who need to see a counselor during AP testing, 

should send an email to their counselor and set up a time to see them. There will always be at least one Student 

Services staff in the office for emergencies.  
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RISING AP ENVIRONMENTAL STUDENTS: There will be a brief mandatory meeting on 

Monday, May 22 during 1st lunch, 2nd lunch or after school in room 353 to receive your 

required summer assignment. 

 
The WELL will be closed on May 19th and 26th. 

 STUDENT ANNOUNCEMENTS [JUNIOR & SENIORS] 

The NCSU College of Engineering, Minority Engineering Programs, EASTMAN, and the NC State Vice Provost for 

Institutional Equity and Diversity invite Wake County High School students to attend THE African American Family 

Science and Engineering Day, Saturday, May 6, 11am-2pm, Talley Ballroom. Drink Dry Ice Punch, test liquid 

nitrogen, make nano ice cream, create jello syringes, watch crystals grow and more in the STEM lab. The day of 

science and technology is designed to inform, inspire and encourage young African Americans towards a career in 

STEM fields. The keynote speaker will be Phil Freelon, lead architect and design team lead for the Smithsonian 

National Museum of African American History and Culture. Register today: go.ncsu.edu/thestemlab.  

 

The Real Lives of the Women of Raleigh will be holding its 4
th

 Annual Community Day Health Fair & Wellnes  Event 

on Saturday, May 20
th

  at the Christ our King Community Church, 1500 Garner Road. The event will be held from 

11am to 2pm.. For more information contact Andrea McCullough at amccullough@wcpss.net.  

 

Accelerating Men Inc. will be holding a Community Day Open House on Saturday, May 27 from noon-3:00pm at 

the Club Teen Center, 721 N. Raleigh Blvd. Enjoy music, food and information about Accelerating Men Inc. An 

Accelerating Men and Bridge Parent Workshop will be held from 12:15-1:00pm. For more information contact 

Andrea McCullough at amccullough@wcpss.net.  

 

Students who would like to get college transfer credit hours while still in high school should attend a Career and 
College Promise Information session at Wake Tech. Students can  take courses through Wake Tech which can 
transfer to four year colleges and universities. Please choose to attend one of the dates and times listed below. 
 The information session is required for any student wishing to take courses in Fall 2017.  To get more information 
on this opportunity, please register using the link below.  Please see Ms. Davis or Mrs. Parrish in room 1406 for 
further details. 
Career and College Promise Registration Link:   http://www.waketech.edu/programs-courses/career-and-college-
promise/information-sessions/reserve-ccp.  
Dates and Times 
* 4/26, 5/3, 5/10, 5/17 - Wake Tech Main Campus at 4:00 pm 
*5/18 - Northern Wake Campus at 4:00 pm 
*5/23- Northern Wake Campus at 6:00 pm 
 

College/Military Reps Visiting Broughton 
College & University Open Houses/Information Sessions 

[Not held on the Broughton campus] 

 

RECURRING ANNOUNCEMENTS/COMMUNITY SERVICE OPPORTUNITIES/JOB OPPORTUNITIES/SCHOLARSHIP 

OPPORTUNITIES FOR UNDERCLASSMEN/SUMMER ENRICHMENT OPPORTUNITIES [Available online at 

www.wcpss.net/broughtonhs] 
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RECURRING ANNOUNCEMENTS  
 
To receive the Daily Announcements Bulletins by e-mail, join the PTSA Yahoo Group. To join, e-mail 
broughtonptsa-subscribe@yahoogroups.com.  
 
Looking for a summer job or are you interested in joining the Military?? There will be a Job and Military Fair during 
both lunches in the picnic area on Wednesday May 10. Please stop by the picnic area during your lunch on May 10 
to speak to businesses looking to hire high school students! 
 
 

COMMUNITY SERVICE OPPORTUNITIES 
 

COMMUNITY SERVICE REMINDERS: 
 

 Underclassmen community service hours are due by May 5.  In order to be "up to date" with 

community service hours, they must be turned in by this date.  Students who are not current or "up 

to date" with community service hours may not qualify the next year for "off campus lunch pass", 

homecoming court, etc.  

 All community service hours must be done for a Non-profit organization 
 
Volunteers are needed to help out during the 4th of July event in downtown Raleigh. We will have a roller skating 
rink as part of the festivities and will need volunteers to help set up and break down the rink for the event. 
Volunteers are encouraged to stay and enjoy the event. They will need to be available from 10am to 12pm and 
10pm to 11pm for set up and tear down before and after the event. This is a great opportunity for community 
service hours and volunteer hours. If interested, contact Jasmine Keadle at 
Jasmine.Keadle@raleighconvention.com.  
 
Poe Health Center will be offering summer camps for elementary age children and are looking for high school 
students to volunteer as counselors.  They offer morning shifts [8:00am-1:00pm], afternoon shifts [noon-5:00pm] 
and all-day shifts [8:30am-4:00pm]. If you have experience working with children and are interested, see Mr. 
Rudder in the Guidance Resource Center for an application.  

 
Volunteers needed to run carnival games during Hunter Elementary School's Spring Carnival scheduled for 
Friday, May 5

th
  from 5:30pm-8:00pm. We are in need of several responsible volunteers to help run carnival 

games. Interested students can sign-up by emailing Sunny Myers at sunnyoc44@gmail.com. Please be sure to 
mention that you are a student from Broughton High School! when you sign up.    
 
COMMUNITY SERVICE OPPORTUNITIES AT THE CARDINAL. Weekend and weekday Volunteers needed during the 
school year and over the summer: The Wellness Department at The Cardinal is looking for volunteers to help with:  
Assisting/participating in exercise classes, doing 1:1 activities with residents, assisting with group activities, and 
helping out with movies.  Please contact Ann Janvier at: ann.janvier@kiscosl.com  or by telephone at 984-204-
8444. 
 
Fred Olds PTA could use a few good volunteers to help with the PTA’s annual Spring Fling on Friday, May 5th, from 
5:30 to 9. Jobs include helping set up tables and arranging things between 5:30 and 6, assisting with keeping lines 
orderly at inflatables, helping run a few simple games, directing kids and adults to appropriate trash and recycling 
receptacles, and serving food and collecting tickets or money. None of the jobs involves anything too strenuous. If 
you have questions and/or to sign-up, please contact Matt Mall, 919-760-0565 or matthewmall@parkerpoe.com. 
 

Want to help women and children in the Triangle Area? Assistance League of the Triangle Area 

(www.altriangle.org) is an all-volunteer organization dedicated to improving the lives of women and children 
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through several programs including Operation School Bell® which gives new clothing and school supplies to school 

children. The A-Z Thrift Shop, our primary source of funds, needs volunteers to assist with picking up/delivering 

furniture and household items to our shop year round Mondays between 9:30am-12:30 pm and some Sunday 

afternoons.  If interested in volunteering, please contact the coordinator via email: lauretta.holloway@me.com.  All 

volunteers receive documentation of hours served.   
 
The A.E.Finley YMCA, in partnership with St Giles Church in Oak Park, sponsor an after school program and need students to 
volunteer as tutors.  The program serves elementary students on Mondays and Wednesdays at Providence Baptist Church on 
Glenwood Avenue and serves middle school students on Tuesdays and Thursdays at St. Giles Church off Oak Park Rd.  The hours 
for elementary students are 4:45 - 5:45, and 5:45 - 6:45.  The hours for middle school students are 4:30 - 5:30, and 5:30 - 6:30. 
Each tutor is expected to work for ONE HOUR PER WEEK with the same child and willing to make a commitment thru the end of 
the school year. Student volunteers must be at least 16 years old, and be responsible about showing up EVERY week. You may 
select a day and time that are best suited to your schedule. If interested contact Peggy Forster at pegfors@yahoo.com of call 
919-782-0279.  

 
Jeffreys Grove Elementary would like volunteers to help by reading to children or assisting with school technology. 
 If you are interested in helping, please contact David Brooks, the Broughton Magnet Coordinator, in room 156, 
and he will put you in touch with the Jeffreys Grove Magnet Coordinator. 
 
Looking for flexible after-school service hours in a place of encouragement and hope?  Help local families transitioning from 
homelessness at The Green Chair Project.  Sign up online whenever you need hours (open Tues-Fri, 10-5).  No experience 
necessary ---greet visitors, process donations, or help with Front Desk closing duties.  Only a 7 minute drive from BHS or take 
the Go Raleigh bus to the Greyhound stop on Capital Boulevard (Green Chair is across the street, next to the Salvation Army). 
 For orientation information and to sign up, go to  http://www.volunteerspot.com/login/entry/1112345638957882069 

 

JOB OPPORTUNITIES 
 
The Springmoor Retirement Community Food Service Department is currently looking for outgoing and 
responsible individuals to fill our key dining room positions! No experience is necessary and benefits include 
free employee meals when you work, flexible hours, rewarding experience working with senior citizens, and 
biweekly pay. To apply, visit www.springmoor.org,  and click on Careers at the top right of the screen. Browse 
the current openings and fill out an application for wait staff! Applicants must be at least 14.  

Baker Roofing Company is looking to hire students! Baker roofing is family owned and operated, and offers 
competitive wages, benefits, and career opportunities including: Starting pay up to $14/hour for entry level 
positions, hands on training programs, earning potential up to $40K within two years, career path and opportunity 
for growth. Students who are 18 years and older are encouraged to apply online at 
www.bakerroofing.com/apply-raleigh. For questions, please contact recruiting@bakerroofing.com 
 
Residential Counselors are needed for the NCSU Upward Bound Program, a pre-college residential summer 
program for high school students. The salary of $500 per week includes room & board. It involves a 5-day work 
week Sunday-Thursdays with a 24 hour responsibility. For more information, visit 
www.trio.dasa.ncsu.edu/upward-bound.    

Midtown Events, an entity of Kane Realty, is responsible for activating all outdoor space developed by Kane Realty. 
We host many outdoor concerts, a weekly farmers market, kids events and wellness events. During the event 
season (April-October), we hire part-time production assistants to assist in event set-up and breakdown. This is 
always a great job opportunity for high school guys looking to stay in shape and make a summer income! 
 General Requirements:  
* Must be physically fit-- ability to lift 25 lbs. and work outdoors as needed for event execution  
* Capacity to see the “big picture” while focusing on “small details” related to event production  
*Ability to follow a timeline, a diagram and to problem solve with initiative! And Essential!  
* Effective communication skills and timeliness are a must! Must have reliable transportation.  
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* Reference from professor, club advisor or past-employer on timeliness/character is REQUIRED  
Please submit resumes and references to:  
Dawn Baker, Sr. Manager, Events & Property Branding ~ dbaker@kanerealtycorp.com  
www.northhillsevents.com / Facebook: VisitNorthHills / Instagram: @MidtownEvents 

Looking for a great summer job opportunity? Swim Club Management of Raleigh is now hiring Lifeguards, 
Managers and Gate Attendants for the summer of 2017. Flexible schedule and fun outdoor working environment! 
We run neighborhood and country club pools in the Raleigh, Cary, Durham, Chapel Hill, Wake Forest, Clayton, 
Rocky Mount and Pinehurst areas. Responsibilities will include keeping the facility safe for all patrons, ensuring the 
facility is clean and stocked with supplies necessary for operation, monitoring membership, and enforcement of all 
pool rules. We provide lifeguard classes through our company and can help applicants find other classes if our 
schedule does not fit with theirs. If interested call 919-589-2525 or email 
MeganBarlow@swimclubmanagement.com. For more information visit www.lifeguardraleigh.com.  

Aquatic Management Group is currently hiring Lifeguards and Pool Attendants for the Summer 2017 pool season.  
Working at a pool is the best summer job for someone in high school and you will gain valuable lifesaving skills.  
You do not need to be certified to apply for this position as we offer all required courses prior to the beginning of 
the summer.  If you are interested in the position please apply today 
at www.AquaticManagementGroup.com/apply.php.  
 

SCHOLARSHIP OPPORTUNITIES FOR UNDERCLASSMEN 

Abbott & Fenner. The 2017 Abbott and Fenner Business Consultant Scholarships, valued at 
$1,000, are currently being offered to high school juniors and seniors as well as all students 
currently registered in any accredited post secondary institution. To apply for this scholarship, 
you must write an essay of 500-1,000 words that responds to the following prompt: Describe 
your educational career and life goals.  Explain your plan for achieving these goals.  Include 
your degree/major, why you selected it, and how this degree/major will help you achieve your 
goals. For more information, go online at http://www.abbottandfenner.com/scholarships.htm 
The deadline for this essay contest is June 12, 2017.  

The creators of the “Student Award Search Aid” website offer the B. Davis Scholarship to help the 

students who visit their site. The Scholarship is available to all high school juniors and seniors. Applicants 

must write an essay of less than 1,000 words on the topic “Describe the three characteristics of 

leadership you value most.  Discuss why you believe that these traits are so important and how you feel 

that they are developed in an individual.” Visit  http://www.studentawardsearch.com/scholarships.htm 

to read about and to apply for the scholarship. The deadline for applications is May 22, 2017 

Digital Privacy Scholarship. The purpose of this scholarship is to help you understand why you should be 

cautious about what you post on the Internet. For more information about digital privacy, visit 

http://www.digitalresponsibility.org/digital-prviacy/. You must be a high school freshman, sophomore, 

junior, or senior or a current or entering college or graduate school student of any level. Home schooled 

students are also eligible. There is no age limit. You must also be a U.S. citizen or legal resident. To apply, 

go online at https://scholarships360.org/digital-privacy-scholarship-2/, complete the application form  

including a 140-character message about digital privacy. The top 10 applications will be selected as 
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finalists. The finalists will be asked to write a full length 500- to 1,000-word essay about digital privacy. 

The Digital Privacy Scholarship is worth $1000! The application is due June 30, 2017. 

Hunter Garner Scholarship. This is a scholarship competition called Project Yellow Light for high school 

students and college students. The competition involves producing a one minute video focused on 

encouraging friends to avoid distractions while driving. The scholarship is named after Hunter Garner 

from Fredericksburg, Virginia, who died at the age of 16 in an auto accident on June 10, 2007. Hunter's 

parents and sister established the scholarship to encourage more teens to develop safe driving habits. 

First-place winner receives a $5,000 scholarship, second-place is awarded a $2,000 scholarship, and a 

$1,000 scholarship goes to third place. In addition, the first-place winner will have their video 

distributed to 1,600 television stations throughout the nation as a Ad Council public service 

announcement. Videos can include one person, groups, a cartoon or a music video. Videos will be 

judged on how they effectively motivate young people to avoid distractions while driving. The contest 

opens October 31 and the deadline for this scholarship is usually in APRIL of each year, and the award 

amount is usually $1,000 - $5,000. For more details, visit www.projectyellowlight.com/ 

The National AMVETS [American Veterans] sponsors an Americanism Essay Contest for students in 

grades 6-12. The theme for the contest this year is “What Does Freedom Look Like?” Applicants must 

address the theme and essays may be written in ink, typed or produced on a computer. 9th and 10th 

grade students should submit essays of 400 words or less. 11th and 12th grade students should submit 

essays of 500 words or less. Entries must be postmarked by April 30, 2017. For more information and an 

entry form, visit http://www.amvets.org/amvets-in-action/scholarships/.  

NICHE Scholarships are offered every month throughout the year and are open to all high school 

students and college students. One scholarship is offered every month. High school and college 

students, as well as anyone looking to attend college or graduate school in the next year, may apply. 

Applicants must be U.S. citizens or legal residents of the U.S., or international students with valid visas. 

Eligible students may apply once each month. No minimum GPA is required; winners are randomly 

drawn each month. Scholarship money can be used to cover tuition, housing, books, or any education-

related expenses. Scholarship winners are contacted directly and announced in Niche's e-newsletter and 

on the Scholarship Winners page. Scholarship money goes directly to the winner. Niche is a website that 

provides information on schools and neighborhoods. The company analyzes public data and millions of 

reviews to produce comprehensive rankings, report cards, and profiles for every K-12 school, college, 

and neighborhood in the U.S. For more details, visit colleges.niche.com/scholarship/january-

scholarship/.  

Optimist International Oratorical Contest. This contest is open to high school students under the age of 

18 who are planning to enroll in college and have an interest in public speaking. Winners at the district 

level win college scholarships. Students may choose to enroll in either a two-year or four-year college or 

university and may attend part-time or full- time. They must be citizens of the U.S. or Canada. The 

current oratorical topic is "What the World Gains from Optimism" Students are required to give a 4-5 

minute speech on this subject. The speech may be submitted to a local Optimist Club for entry. Winners 
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compete at the club level, then proceed to zone competition, and finally compete at the district level. 

Winners at the district level include a first, second and third place scholarship award. The deadline for 

this scholarship is in MARCH each year, and the award amount is usually $1,000 - $2,500. For more 

details, visit www.optimist.org/e/member/scholarships4.cfm. 

ScholarshipPoints.com offers scholarships for high school freshmen, sophomores, juniors and seniors. 

Members earn scholarship points for doing what they already do online: shopping, reading blogs, 

playing games, searching the web, taking surveys, and more! The more you do – the more points you 

earn – the more chances you have at winning a scholarship. ScholarshipPoints is free to join online at 

www.scholarshippoints.com. Deadline: Final day of each month.  

Unigo.com All About Education $3,000 Scholarship. Applicants must be U.S. students 13 years of age or 

older and respond [250 words max] to the question “How will a $3,000 scholarship for education make a 

difference in your life?” Apply at https://www.unigo.com/scholarships/our-scholarships/all-about-

education-scholarship.  Deadline: April 30, 2017 

Unigo.com Fifth Month $1,500 Scholarship. Applicants must be U.S. students 13 years of age or older 

and respond [250 words max] to the statement “May is the fifth month of the year. Write a letter to the 

number five explaining why five is important. Be serious or be funny. Either way, here’s a high five to 

you for being original.” Apply at www.scholarshipExperts.com/apply.htx.  Deadline: May 31, 2017.  

Unigo Flavor of the Month Scholarship. Since July is National Ice Cream Month, the folks at Unigo are 

asking for help picking the “Flavor of the Month“ for their generous scholarship. Applicants must: Be 

thirteen (13) years of age or older at the time of application; Be legal residents of the fifty (50) United 

States or the District of Columbia; and Be currently enrolled (or enroll no later than the fall of 2022) in 

an accredited post-secondary institution of higher education. Students must submit a short 250 word or 

less essay for the following prompt: Summer and ice cream go hand-in-hand. In fact, July is National Ice 

Cream Month, and that’s the inspiration behind this award. We think people are very similar to ice 

cream; some are nutty, others a little exotic, while some are very comforting. If you were an ice cream 

flavor, which would you be and why? The award amount is a cool $1500! The scholarship deadline is July 

31, 2017. To apply, visit https://www.unigo.com/scholarships/our-scholarships/flavor-of-the-month-

scholarship.  

Unigo.com Do-Over $1,500 Scholarship. Applicants must be U.S. students 13 years of age or older and 

respond [250 words max] to the question “If you could get one ‘do-over,’ in life, what would it be and 

why?” Apply at www.unigo.com/scholarships/our-scholarships/do-over-scholarship.  Deadline: June 30, 

2017 

The Unigo.com All About Education Scholarship is open to students thirteen (13) years of age or older 

at the time of application. School can get expensive, so we want to know how winning a $3,000 All 

About Education Scholarship could help make a difference in your life. Will it ease the burden of student 

loans? Will it offer you the opportunity to pursue a dream? Will it help you inspire others to work 

towards their own goals? To enter, Submit an online written response to the question: "How will a 

$3,000 scholarship for education make a difference in your life?" (250 words or less) .  To apply, visit 
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https://www.unigo.com/match/register?redirecturl=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.unigo.com%2Fscholarships

%2Four-scholarships%2Fall-about-education-scholarship%2Fapplication. Deadline: April 30, 2017.  

The Unigo Flavor of the Month Scholarship is open to students 13 years old or older who love ice 

cream. Applicants can be either planning to attend or currently be attending an accredited college or 

university. To apply, students need to write an essay of 250 words or less that answers the question, "If 

you were an ice cream flavor, which would you be and why?" One scholarship is awarded every year. 

Students should use their creativity in answering the question. For example, a student could say they are 

like rocky road ice cream because they are soft like a marshmallow but a little nutty. Applicants may 

review what other past winners have written in order to get their inspiration for a response. The 

scholarship is offered by Unigo, an Oregon-based company that provides online information for students 

planning to attend college. Their mission is to empower students to make the best decisions about their 

college experience. The deadline for this scholarship is July 31, 2017, and the award amount is usually 

$1,500. For more details, visit www.unigo.com/scholarships/our-scholarships/flavor-of-the-month-

scholarship 

Varsity Tutors Scholarship Contest. Varsity Tutors, a private academic tutoring & test prep provider, 

holds a monthly $1,000 college scholarship contest where students must write an essay in response to a 

monthly prompt. Visitors to the Varsity Tutors scholarship webpage are able to vote via social media for 

submitted entries. The top five entries with the most votes are reviewed by Varsity Tutors at the end of 

the month and one winner is subsequently chosen to receive the $1,000 college scholarship. Interested 

students can enter the contest online at http://www.varsitytutors.com/college-scholarship 

Writers of the Future-Science Fiction Writing Contest is open to high school students, college students 

and other new and amateur writers. Four awards are given each year for short stories or novelettes that 

are either science fiction or fantasy. Stories can be up to 17,000 words in length. All stories must be 

original work and represent stories that have not been previously published. Also, candidates must not 

have professionally published a novel or short novel, or more than one novelette, or more than three 

short stories. The Contest will award four prizes, which includes third, second and first place, plus a 

grand prize. Candidates may submit one story during each of the four quarters, beginning on October 1, 

January 1, April 1 and July 1, with the final submission date on September 30. The deadline for this 

scholarship is usually in SEPTEMBER of each year, and the award amount is usually $500 - $5,000. For 

more details, visit www.writersofthefuture.com/enter-writer-contest/ 

 

SUMMER ENRICHMENT OPPORTUNITIES 
[The Daily Announcements Bulletins typically list only out-of-state summer enrichment activities for high 
school students. For information regarding programs offered on North Carolina campuses, visit the 
website at www.CFNC.org and SEARCH “College Preparation Opportunities.” Also, refer to the WCPSS 
list of summer camp programs for elementary through high school students at 
www.wcpss.net/school_to_career/summer_camp or for additional camp options in NC and SC at 
www.carolinacamps.com.  
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Adelphi University’s Summer Pre-College Program offers high school students the opportunity to challenge 
themselves in a rich academic experience while living and learning like a real college student. The Garden City NJ 
campus is just 23 miles from New York City and students reside on campus in air-conditioned housing that includes 
suites with a private bath, and get personal attention from the instructors, advisors and support staff. Program 
costs include a college-level class, housing and off-campus trips and events. For more information, visit 

precollege.adelphi.edu or call 1-800-ADELPHI.  

The Pre-College Programs for rising high school junior and senior girls offered at Barnard College provide a 
wonderful opportunity for students to enjoy a pre-college experience and college preparation while exploring New 
York City. The programs allow students to choose from an array of subjects including writing, literature, art, 
theatre, film studies, psychology, computer science, architecture, religion, political science and more. For more 
information, including dates and fees, visit www.barnard.edu/summer 

Boston University Summer Term offers five exciting programs designed to provide students with rigorous and 
collaborative college life experiences that enable them to gain a strong sense of the personal and academic 
potential. High School Honors is a six-week residential, commuter, or online program in which students tak Boston 
University undergraduate courses and earn up to 8 transferable college credits. RISA Internship/Practicum is a six-
week non-credit residential or commuter program in which students conduct scientific research in a university lab 
under the guidance of a faculty mentor. Academic Immersion is a three-week non-credit residential program for 
students to focus intensively on a single academic topic while enjoying life on a college campus. Summer Challenge 
is a two-week residential program in which students take two non-credit seminars of their choice and experience 
life on a college campus. Summer Preview is a one-week non-credit commuter or residential program in which 
students explore one subject of interest while previewing the college experience. For more information, visit 
bu.edu/summer/highschool.  
 
California College of the Arts’ Pre-College Program is a once-in-a-lifetime opportunity for high school students to 
study art, architecture, design, or creative writing in an art-school setting while earning 3 college credits. Students 
not only have an opportunity to develop their portfolios, but also a chance to discover the San Francisco Bay Area. 
The 4 week program runs from June 26 – July 21. For more information, visit cca.edu/precollege. Completed 
applications are processed and reviewed on a first-come, first-served basis. Applying early is recommended.  
 
Jumpstart Your Future. Carnegie Mellon Summer Pre-College Programs in architecture, art, design, drama, music. 
July 1-August 11, 2017. Advanced Placement/Early Admission. National High School Game Academy. For more 
information, visit www.admission.enrollment.cmu.edu/pages/pre-college. 
 
The National Institute of American History and Democracy (NIAHD) is a partnership between the College of 
William and Mary and the Colonial Williamsburg Foundation. It is dedicated to the study of American History, 
Public History, Material Culture, and Museum Studies. The Institute sponsors programs for William and Mary 
students, students from other colleges and universities, and high school students. Students take 
NIAHD programs as part of their preparation for careers in teaching, museums, and other aspects of history and 
public history. The Pre-College Summer Program in Early American History offers high school juniors and 
seniors a three-week academic history course with college credit at the College of William and Mary.  Courses 
are taught "on site" at the abundant museums and historic places in eastern Virginia.  For more information, visit 
http://www.wm.edu/as/niahd/.  

Through highly structured projects, the Cooper Union Summer Art Intensive [New York City] prepares 
students to apply to top art school's undergraduate programs. All participant s select a two-day studio 
concentration, devoting the rest of the week to intensive drawing instruction and the study of 
contemporary art issues. Portfolio preparation classes, taught by a specialized faculty of working artists, are 
combined with visits to major museums and gallery districts, engaging students with the vast cultural 
resources of New York City. Guest Artists in Residence will offer a close -up view of professional practice in 
action. The Cooper Union Summer Art Intensive culminates with a student exhibition, a publication of art 
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and writings, and a public animation screening with a reception in Cooper’s Great Hall.  The Cooper Union 
Summer Art Intensive accepts resident and non-resident students, ages 15-18, who will be living in New 
York City or surrounding areas this summer during the course of the program. For more information, visit 
http://cooper.edu/academics/outreach-and-pre-college/summer-art-intensive/apply.  

 
Check out the Summer Camps offered by Duke University Youth Programs. Pursue academic interests. Explore 
career opportunities. Discover new interests and talents. Connect with other motivated peers. Experience 
campus life. Open enrollment is provided with no application requirement. Just head to 
www.Learnmore.duke.edu/youth2017 . youth@duke.edu. Call 919-684-6259.  
 
Get ahead this summer and earn college credit with academically-motivated students from around the world 
in Duke University’s Summer College for High School Students.  If you are a current 10th or 11th grade student, 
you are eligible to apply as early as December 1, 2016. This 4-week credit-bearing program offered by Duke 
University attracts students who represent the next generation of leaders from around the world.  Immerse 
yourself in an international college experience by enrolling in this elite program designed to provide the academic 
and residential environment conducive to collegiate success. July 9 [arrival] to August 4 [departure]. For more 
information please contact summercollege@duke.edu or email Dr. Nicki Charles at nicki.charles@duke.edu..  
 
Have fun and enjoy personal enrichment classes with academically-motivated students from around the world 
in Duke University’s Summer Academy for High School Students.  Students currently in grades 9 - 12 are eligible 
to apply.  We begin accepting applications on December 1, 2016. Summer Academy for High School Students, a 
three-week, non-credit-bearing program offered by Duke University, attracts students who represent the next 
generation of global citizens from around the world.  Enroll in this elite program and immerse yourself in an 
international experience designed to provide an academic and residential environment through which you will gain 
a global perspective on multiple areas of interest for young leaders.July 15 [arrival] to August 4 [departure]. For 
more information, visit http://summersession.duke.edu/high-school-students/duke-summer-academy 
 
George Washington University offers a Pre-College program with activities at both the Mount Vernon and Foggy 
Bottom campuses. Areas of study include the arts, business, communications, Government & politics, history & 
humanities and STEM courses. 3-week and 6-week sessions are available for college intensive credit and summer 
immersions sessions for noncredit. To learn more about course descriptions, costs, application requirements and 
to apply, visit precollege.gwu.edu. Early application is strongly encouraged as courses fill quickly. Applications are 
reviewed on a rolling, space-available basis when all components are received.  
 

Shelton Challenge Leadership Camps. The First-Year Shelton Challenge is a six-day summer experience for 

rising freshmen, sophomores, juniors, and seniors in high school. Shelton’s five cornerstones of values-based 
leadership—honesty, integrity, compassion, diversity and social responsibility—are the foundations of the camp. 
The core curriculum focuses on Personal Leadership Assessment and Interpersonal Dynamics, Role of Values and 
Ethics in Leadership, Leadership Traits and Approaches, Teambuilding and Empowering Others, Social 
Responsibility, Public Speaking, and Goal Setting. 

The First-Year Shelton Challenge seeks youth who are rising 9th through 12th graders with a 3.0 grade point 
average (unweighted) or higher. Students will get to experience residence hall living, eat meals at a campus dining 
hall, and use indoor and outdoor recreation facilities. Cost to attend the program is $700.00 for the week. 

The Take II Shelton Challenge is a six-day camp for past Challenge graduates who are ready to use the foundation 
created from the first-year experience to build upon their own values-based leadership approach. Participants will 
dive deeper within the five Shelton Cornerstones to increase their level of leadership responsibility, conflict 
resolution, time management and decision making through hands-on project management. The camp will also 
focus on the following elements of leadership: how to build a team effectively; strategic visioning and planning; 
trustworthiness; loyalty; diversity and inclusion; public speaking; recognition; resource development; and 
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leadership roles. Core leadership principles are addressed in the activities to help students discover their current 
style of leadership and their hidden leadership abilities. Reflection is a key component for each exercise and daily 
review. Students are placed in leadership roles and participate in a 360° evaluation conducted by the Coach, 
Mentor, Trainers (CMTs). Students will get to experience residence hall living, eat meals at a campus dining hall 
and use indoor and outdoor recreation facilities. Cost of program is $700.00 for the week.For more information, 
visit https://sheltonleadership.ncsu.edu/youth-shelton-challenge/leadership-camps/ 

Broughton teens interested in learning about natural resources conservation in the great outdoors: Rising 
sophomores, juniors and seniors in Wake County high schools are invited to the 2017 Resource Conservation 
Workshop June 25-30 at North Carolina State University. The intensive week-long “conservation camp” introduces 
young adults to natural resources management with conservation professionals in various fields such as soil and 
water conservation, forestry, water quality, and wildlife. Space is limited and applications are highly competitive. 
For more information, visit http://www.ncagr.gov/SWC/educational/RCW.html or email Wake District at 
sbjones@wakegov.com.  

The NC State Department of Communication & Humanities & Social Sciences is offering the third year of 
Communication Summer Camp July 17-21, 2017. The Camp is a fully authorized Pre-Colleg Program of NCSU.  The 
Camp is designed for students who have an interest in television, from camera operation to news writing and 
features a full week of hands-on production experience that includes college-level instruction in writing and public 
speaking from NC State faculty. For more information, visit 
https://communication.chass.ncsu.edu/academics/camp/.  

In late June, NCSU and the Confucius Institute are offering one-week Chinese language and culture day camps. 
 This opportunity is available at two levels of study, so it will be appropriate both for beginners and for more 
advanced Chinese language students.  More information about the Chinese camp is available at the following link: 
https://confucius.oia.ncsu.edu/programs-events/ni-hao-wolfpack/#dates 
 
The Oxbridge Academic Programs offer programs in Barcelona and Paris designed to give participants intensive 
Spanish and French language classes at all levels – from beginner to advanced and even fluent. The also offer 
academic courses in Spanish and French, such as Cultura y cocina, Barcelona y la cultura moderna, Histoire de l’Art, 
Sociologie, and Politique, not to mention an array of academic and creative courses in English. By contrast, their 
programs in Montpellier, L’Academie de France, and in Salamanca, La Academia de Espana, are complete 
immersion, catering to students whose aim is to improve their spoken and written language. For more 
information, visit www.oxbridgprograms.com.  
 
Do something amazing in Summer 2017. Sign up for programs offered in the Oxford Royale Academy Summer 
School. Choose from more than 60 study options. Make new international friends. Be guided by expert teachers, 
Enjoy a full extra-curricular timetable. Live and study in Oxford. For more information, visit www.oxford-
royale.co.uk .  

Rochester Institute of Technology [RIT] offers a six-day Summer Career Exploration Program for college-bound 
deaf and hard-of-hearing high school sophomores and juniors. Students attending the program can choose 
between two sessions: July 8-13 or July 15-20, 2017. The cost of $700 covers room, board and program expenses. 
Transportation to and from Rochester, NY is the student’s responsibility. There are a limited number of 
scholarships available. Application deadline: April 30, 2017.  For more information, visit www.rit.edu/NTID/EYF. 

Rochester Institute of Technology [RIT] offers a Health Care Careers Exploration Camp for college-bound deaf and 
hard-of-hearing rising 10

th
, 11

th
, or 12

th
 graders. The camp will be July 22-27 and interested students can apply at 

www.ntid.rit.edu/camps/healthcareers/apply. Room, board and other program costs are included in the camp fee 
of $700. There are a limited number of scholarships available. For more information call 585-475-7695, 585-286-
4602 [videophone] or email ntidoutreach@ntid.rit.edu.  
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Rochester Institute of Technology’s National Technical Institute for the Deaf offers a free summer program for deaf 
and hard-of-hearing students entering grades 10-12 in fall 2017 who live in Alabama, Florida, Georgia, Kentucky, 
Mississippi, North Carolina, South Carolina and Tennessee. The program includes activities, accommodations, 
meals and a drone to take home! The program is scheduled for June 18-23 and enrollment is limited to 40 
students. The camp will be held at the University of Alabama in Huntsville, Alabama. Applications may be found at 
www.rit.edu/NTID/droidsanddrones. Deadline: May 15. 

Are you a high school student already bitten by the writing bug? Do you write poems or stories , in class or out, but 
wonder how good they are, and how you could make them better? If so, check out the Young Writers Conference 
[July 2-15] offered at Sewanee, the University of the South [TN]. For 23 years now the Conference – ranked as one 
of the top five such programs in the country – has played host to aspiring authors, poets, and playwrights. 
Participants are rising 10

th
, 11

th
, and 12

th
 grade writers. For more information, visit 

http://www5.sewanee.edu/ywc/SYWCPProgram.htm.  
 
Stanford University’s Pre-Collegiate Studies offers programs for students in grades 7-12. Their programs offer 
highly motivated, intellectually curious students the opportunity to investigate topics not typically taught in 
secondary schools. Their newest program, Stanford Sports Business Academy, gives high school students an 
overview of careers in the sports and entertainment industries, with a focus on management, law, negotiation, 
marketing, and leadership. Other programs include the Summer Humanities Institute, Summer Arts Institute and 
Artificial Intelligence Laboratory’s Outreach Summer Program. For more information and to apply, go online at 
spcs.stanford.edu/find-yourself. 

Find your place in the sun at SUMMER SYRACUSE!. Experience college while you’re still in high school. Participants 
can earn college credits, explore college majors, experience college life and receive instruction for Syracuse 
University faculty & instructors. Six week [6-redits programs, two week credit and noncredit programs and variable 
weeks credit and noncredit programs are offered. Programs are scheduled from July 3 – August 11, 2017..For more 
information, visit www.summercollege.syr.edu or E-mail sumcoll@syr.edu.  
 
2017 Summer Camps are offered at Wake Tech. Visit www.waketech.edu/summer-camps to view and register for 
the most up-to-date camp schedule. Examples of camps include 3D animation for Video Games, American Red 
Cross Babysitting, Basics of Biotech, Cake Decorating: Beginning, Creating Cool Websites, Digital Sculpting for Video 
Games, Editing Photos using Lightroom, Engineering Technology, Fit 4 Life, Girls Raised in the Sciences, Level 
Design for Video Games, Math, The Common Denominator, Photography, Photoshopping, Public Safety Camp: 
Don’t Drive Distracted, Robotics STEM Fun, Video Game Design and Video Game Engine Programming.  
 
Middle and High School students are invited to continue on the path of academic success by attending the 
Summer Experiences at Washing University in St. Louis. Through the High School Summer Scholars Program, 
students have the opportunity to enroll in courses for credit and study alongside undergraduates. Participants live 
on campus in one of their top-ranked, air-conditioned residence halls. In addition to coursework, students 
participate in specialized seminars, academic support groups and a variety of weekend and evening social events. 
For more information, visit summerexperiences.wustl.edu 
 
Searching for something new & exciting to do over the summer? Would you like to explore options in science, 
technology, or engineering? Check out the Frontiers and Launch programs offered at Worcester Polytecghnic 
Institute [MA]. WPI Frontiers [Session I: July 9-21/Session II: July 23-August 4] is an on-campus residential, 
research, and learning experience for soon-to-be high school juniors and seniors. For more information, visit 
wpi.edu/+frontiers.  
 
.  
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